
SPSO decision report

Case: 201508684, Perth and Kinross Council

Sector: local government

Subject: handling of application (complaints by opponents)

Outcome: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Ms C raised a number of complaints about the council's handling of a planning application for a house on a plot

neighbouring her own. She felt that the council failed to take account of her objections to the application, failed to

properly assess the environmental impact of the development, recorded inaccurate site boundaries and

incorrectly said in the planning report that there were no trees on site.

We reviewed the evidence and found that the council had taken into account Ms C's objections when assessing

the application. They noted the boundary dispute and correctly advised that this was a private legal matter. In

addition they imposed planning conditions in order to protect Ms C's amenity.

Although the planning officer said that the site had been cleared and Ms C said that one tree remained on the site,

we took the view that the planning officer's description of the site was reasonable. In our view it was appropriate

for the planning officer to highlight the site clearance to the council's bio-diversity officer for assessment. We were

satisfied that the planning report was appropriate and we considered that the council had given reasonable

consideration to the impact of the development on the environment.
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